
  City Council Report 
 
 

Date: December 1, 2020 

To: City Council 

Through: Michael Kennington, Deputy City Manager/Chief Financial Officer 

From: Edward Quedens, Business Services Director 
 Matt Bauer, Procurement Administrator 

Subject: Purchase of Storage Infrastructure (Upgrade/Replacement) for the 
Department of Innovation and Technology Department (Funded by 
Department of Innovation and Technology Lifecycle Program budget) 
(Citywide)  

  
Recommendation 
 
Council is requested to approve the award as recommended. 
 
The Department of Innovation and Technology and Purchasing recommend authorizing the 
purchase using the Mohave cooperative contract and lowest quote vendor, iT1 Source at 
$29,423.10 based on estimated requirements. 
 
Background / Discussion 
 
The current storage system contains critical data used by computer applications that serve 
both citizens and internal City business needs. The data stored on these devices is vital to 
the reliable provision of City services.  
 
The current storage system is reaching capacity and needs to be expanded to ensure 
continued reliable operation. The requested upgrade will add an additional 23TB of storage 
and will provide supportable and sustainable data storage into the future.  
 
Purchase Information 
 
Action:  Award 
Procurement Type:  Cooperative Contract Use 
Contract Number:  2021075 
Contracting Agency/Contract Number:  Mohave/18G-IT1-0926  
Local Consideration:  Policy did not apply to this procurement method 
Funding Source:  Department of Innovation and Technology Lifecycle Program budget 
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AWARD RECOMMENDATION 

HPE Nimble Flash Field Upgrade per Contract No. 2021075, Mohave 18G-IT1-
0926 and iT1 Source Quote 765524 dated 9/8/2020 
 
Hardware – Solid State Drive 960 GB $17,630.41 
Support and Extended Service Agreement $7,428.00 
Installation and Startup Service $2,160.00 
Tax   $2,204.69 
Total  $29,423.10 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 


